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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 14th April 2015. 
Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman          
                                  
Cllr. B. Lamb                  
Chairman of Council
                                   
Cllr. P. Dennis

                                   
Cllr. R. Leithall

Cllr. K. Smith

1865. Apologies.
          Apologies were received from Cllr. Boot-Handford due to holiday and Cllr. Piper due to


business.                    
1866. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 

          of these items.
1. Cllr. Lamb reported large holes in the entrance to Bere Ferrers Recreation Field; they are three times the size of the holes that were in the car park.
2. The Clerk reported the following cases of vandalism in Bere Alston Recreation Field children’s play area. The bench was broken and pieces of wood were jammed under the play animal to try and set them on fire, some of the wood surround was also damaged.

The second instance was in the Parish Hall play park, the youths set light to one bin and pulled the other one out of the ground. The police have been informed.
3. Cllr. Maycock stated that the dustbin cover for Sarah Park play area was kicking around the play area.
1867.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 10th March.
Minute 1821-
Compost toilet at Bere Ferrers. Cllr. Lamb was approached by the group 
regards applying for planning permission. The group can apply for planning permission in 
Council’s name, all present agreed to this.
Minute 1822(1740) -SWW Cemetery. The Clerk has had contact from South West Water

 they will be coming out to do another check on Thursday.

Minute1822 (1743) -The change to doing the handover of the mower at the Cemetery 
compound worked well. With regards Cllr. Mullery obtaining the V55 from the mower 
company, he has had no reply on his request but the Clerk has obtained the necessary

form and has emailed it to Cllr. Hemsil.

Minute 1828-
Allotment 1 old plots left hand side. The Clerk has not been able to get this 
plot cleared. This week there has been contact from the person renting plot L (o) 8 new 
which is a half plot; enquiring if there are any larger plots available, we have offered her no 
1 as it stands and she has accepted it.

1868. Financial Statements.
 The Clerk presented the end of year statement for Recreation, the balance at the end of the year is £6063.73 there are still outstanding bills from:-
County Mole




£312
New gate at Sarah Park


£583.20
New signs for BA/BF


£200.42
Removal of Asbestos


£648

Plus a reserve of £2,000 for equipment repair.
This leaves a balance of £2,320.11p this to be earmarked to refresh the existing play equipment, cost to be obtained for replacing cargo net.

Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the financial statements for Recreation, seconded by Cllr. Leithall. All agreed.

The Clerk presented the end of year statement for Cemetery. The end of year balance is £904.86
Discussions took place regarding looking ahead at the Dog Exercise Field for the extension of the Cemetery and the necessary finances required. Cllr. Lamb proposed that a sum of £1,000 be added to the Capital Fund for work required in the field plus the track along the top end of existing burial ground for access to the workshop and compound, seconded by Cllr. Smith. The balance of the account of £1,274 be earmarked for upgrading conditions at the Cemetery. Workman to be asked for an inventory of personal equipment used.

Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the financial statements for Cemetery, seconded by Cllr. Leithall. All agreed.

Costing of the new signs for the Recreation Fields. The Clerk has obtained a costing of £48   for each sign plus vat and postage and packing, Cllr Maycock offered to pick the signs up from Continental Engravers to save postage.

Cllr. Smith proposed 4 signs be purchased at a cost of £234.43 including vat, 3 for Bere Alston and 1 for Bere Ferrers, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
1869. Request to extend Bere Ferrers Children’s Play Area to encompass New Zip Slide   

         Steadies.
The Clerk read a letter from Bere Ferrers Villagers Group explaining that the zip slide needs replacing and would Council agree to extend the one end of the fenced area by 3 metres x 3.5 metres to encompass the new guy wires.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Lamb proposed that we agree to the request to extend the play area, seconded by Cllr. Leithall.

The letter also explained that the cost of replacement will cost £2,000 and the group will be fundraising, would Council be able to give a donation.

Cllr. Dennis proposed a donation of £50, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

1870 Bere Alston United Football Club Agreement Review.

Discussions took place and it was agreed that item 2 in BAUFC which at present reads “to have removed and store on the roof of the Pavilion” should have added to it “and goal post holes to be plugged and turfed over”. Item 2 will then read Remove all goal posts at the end of the season and store them adequately and safely to the rear of the Pavilion, and goal post holes to be plugged and turfed over.
Item 4 to have added “at the Club’s expense”.  
The title to have added Annual making this read Annual Agreement with

1871. Management Agreement for Bere Ferrers Recreation Ground Review.

Cllr. Leithall pointed out that the list of content and prices for the play area was never completed, seek this information from Bere Ferrers Villagers Group.

Cllr. Leithall proposed that the agreement was reviewed and Council is happy with it, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.

1872. Routine Safety Inspection for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Maycock stated that other than the worn ropes at Sarah Park and the cargo net at The Down, there were no imminent problems.

Cllr. Smith stated that the timber surround on the left hand side of the gate entrance is rotten and there seems to be subsidence near the picnic benches on the wood surround, this to be investigated.
Cllr. Maycock reported new gate in position and asked that signs be obtained, also new inspection sheet for Bere Ferrers Play Area.

1873.Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.

Cllr. Maycock reported that Bere Alston allotments are being worked and looking good.

There seems to be 2 plots at Bere Ferrers not being worked.

1874. Proposal from committee for agenda for next meeting.

1) Inspection sheet for Bere Ferrers Play Area and Upgrade contents list.
2) Cemetery Review of ongoing future development.                       
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.10pm. 
Signed this 28th day of April 2015.     
Chairman…………………………….

